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WinDsoR, VERMONT

February 13, 2013

Governor Peter Shumlin
109 State St. Pavilion
Office of the Governor
Montpelier, VT 05609

Dear Governor Shumlin:

On Monday, February 11, 2013, the delegates of the Windsor County Democratic
Committee, meeting as the Windsor County District Committee, met to recommend
candidates for your consideration to fill the unexpired term of the Windsor County
State’s Attorney, Robert Sand.

The following is the resolution passed by the committee:

In this body’s collective opinion, Mr. David Cahill and Mr. Michael
Kainen are each highly qualified to fill the unexpired term of State’s Attorney for
Windsor County until the next general election and we recommend them, without

preference, for your consideration.”

Bod Keeel

Bill Kuch, Chair, Windsor County District Committee

Ao AN 2

Lori Claffee, Secretary, Windsor County District Committee




